PLANNING COMMITTEE, 7th OCTOBER
Item 7A; RR/2847/CC, 29 – 30 High Street, Rye.

Revised recommendation

Rother District Council has confirmed it raises no objection to the proposed change of use of the premises to a library. 
Therefore the REVISED RECOMMENDATION is;

To recommend the Planning Committee to grant planning permission subject to the following conditions:-

1.
The development hereby permitted shall be commenced before the expiration of three years from the date of this permission.


Reason: To comply with Section 91 of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990.

2.
Notwithstanding the provisions of the Town and Country Planning (Use Classes) Order 1987 (or any order revoking and re-enacting that Order with or without modification) the land shall be used only as library and for no purpose including any other purpose in Class D1 of the Schedule to the Town and Country Planning (Use Classes) Order 1987 or in any provision equivalent to that Class in any statutory instrument revoking and re-enacting that Order with or without modification other than that expressly authorised by this permission.


Reason: To enable the Local Planning Authority to control the future use of the site in order to protect the character of the area in accordance with Policy EM13 of the Rother District Local Plan 2005.

